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   From the  

   Commander é 

Summer is in full swing here at Post 639. Hope everyone has 

been able to enjoy time with family and friends. Please re-

member to get out and exercise your right to vote on August 

2nd. 

  At General meeting I addressed the membership concerning 

how we need more positivity at our Post. Unfortunately nega-

tivity has crept in as of late, and we need to work hard to 

change the tide so everyone can enjoy coming out to our facil-

ities. Our employees, volunteers, and friends work hard to 

plan and execute every event. Everyone deserves to be treated 

with the utmost respect while at Post 639. Employees and vol-

unteers are here to serve us, but they are not your personal 

servants. During busy times, be patient. They are doing their 

best. Do not disrespect our employees, members or volun-

teers. If you have any questions, or problems with anything, 

don't confront them. Bring it to me, we can discuss it and at-

tempt to resolve it, and take it to E-board if necessary. This 

has seemed to get out of hand lately and I personally do not 

appreciate it. No one is any more important than anyone else 

here at Post 639, there is no rank here. Give respect, get re-

spect. Thank you. 

New Post Officers get sworn in soon. I am looking forward to 

see what the next year holds for us.  

I'll wrap this up with this. If you have any ideas how to make 

things better, bring them to me with a plan.  We can discuss 

them and you can put together and head up the committee to 

move forward with your plan. We are a volunteer organiza-

tion and we need a lot more volunteers.  

The 2023 membership cards have arrived. Swing by, pay your 

dues early, get your new card, eat lunch, have a drink and vis-

it with best group of veterans around.  

Fly your Flag and be proud. !!! 

Mike Goforth 

Commander 

Legion Post 639 

Post Adjutant 
 

The Legion 2023 Dues Notices are causing a signifi-

cant amount of confusion due to a printing error at 

the National level.   

BE ADVISED, the ñMember Sinceò field (shown below, right 

side, circled in RED), erroneously reflects 2022 for all recipi-

ents.   Your CORRECT  number of years as a Legion Member 

will show accurately on your 2023 Membership card.  

Sorry for  the confusion. Thanks for being patient as we work 

through this. 

Tom Newsom 

Post 639 Adjutant 

Chaplain 

 

Have you ever wondered what Hell will feel like?  

The past few weeks we have had a touch of Hell.  

Hot, hot, no rain and very little wind.  

On a sad note, one of our past Service Officers - George Wright, 

lost his wife in July.  Georgeôs wife served in the Auxiliary for a 

few years.  Please keep George and his family in your prayers. I 

know there are members at our Post that are having hard times 

on health issues.  They are in my prayers also.   

All for now, and as always, the Post and its members are in my 

prayers.  

Rex Krasche 

Post 639 Chaplain 

Auxiliary 
 
Itôs the beginning of a new fiscal year and our new 

officers are ready to fulfill their duties after the In-

stallation and Awards Ceremony at our August gen-

eral meeting.  Your ALA 2022-2023 Officers are: 

President - Diana Cooperider 

Vice President -  Terra Cooperider 


